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 Enforcement Plans 
 

The EPA has released a draft enforcement plan detailing the fines it will levy against contractors for violating the lead paint rule.
 
The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency has no plans to discontinue the use of the inaccurate lead paint test kits available, even though they indicate "false positives" of lead being present by as much as 72% of the time, NAHB learned during an August 25 meeting it called to discuss concerns about the implementation and enforcement of the lead paint rule.
 
EPA officials also indicated that they are preparing a new document detailing how the agency plans to levy fines against remodelers and other contractors who run afoul of the Lead: Renovation, Repair, and Painting rule. The fines will range from $150 to $37,500 per violation per day, depending upon the severity of the infraction, the EPA said.

NAHB called the meeting - the latest in a series the association has held with the agency and other industry groups throughout the year - so that the EPA could provide updates on the lead paint rule and give industry representatives an opportunity to air concerns about its implementation and enforcement. 
 
Under the rule, which went into effect on April 22, remodelers and other contractors who work in housing and child-occupied facilities built before 1978 are required to undergo training and certification in order to work in the homes and must employ lead-safe work practices unless the homes are tested and found to be free of any lead paint. About 78 million homes are subject to the new EPA regulation.
During the meeting, EPA officials confirmed that second-generation and more accurate test kits would not be available on September 1, as originally planned. The agency said that none of the new test kits reviewed was able to pass the "false positive" requirement indicating the presence of lead and did not know when more accurate kits would become available. 
 
NAHB indicated its concern that the use of the three currently approved and inaccurate test kits will continue to raise the cost of renovation and repair for home owners as remodelers employ lead-safe work practices even though lead may not be present. 

 

As posted on the EPA website, the inaccurate kits will remain in use until new kits that meet both the EPA's negative and positive response criteria are introduced. The EPA has released a draft enforcement plan detailing the fines it will levy against contractors for violating the lead paint rule.
